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EGM Minutes

1.  Welcome and apologies

Melati Cox, Sarah Kay, Donna Bain, Rose Lynch, Rachel Deegan, Eva G, Jennifer Simpson, Melanie Dobie, Louise Donalson Nixon, Miss Forsyth, Clare Olley, Catherine McIntosh, Leanne Messenger, Sabine, Sienna Sproson, Cathy Taylor, Janett Lovett, Liz Peacock, Amy Niven

2.  Parent Council update

Travel Plan:  Update by Eva G.  Walking bus has been a great success which started in September.  It is very sustainable, and the children are talking about it.  It was set up following a school survey which asked what would encourage children to walk to school.  Walking bus was the answer.  Run by Eva and now Rachel Deegan and Amy Niven are also volunteers.  Mr Crompton helps the children cross the main road.  It’s really fun and easy and is every Friday.  Please sign up to drop off or you can come join the bus with your child.

Halloween:  Update by Melati Cox.  It was great fun and had a great attendance.  It was felt that it was a great community building event and allowed the children a great experience after all those years of not being able to do.  We had great support from parent volunteers and from the school.  We also made some money from it which was a bonus.

All My Own Work:  Update by Melanie Dobie.  Has had a great response with an order of £1700 being sent tomorrow.  It takes 2-3 weeks to return and we will get it all out as soon as possible.  We are still waiting on 3 people to pay.

Christmas Fayre:  Update by Theresa Ring.  Last Christmas fayre was in 2019.  We have confirmed the date as 3rd December 2-4pm.  It will be made up of a variety of stalls.  Including home baking, Elves Emporium (white elephant), x8 stall holders, Santa Grotto, crafts for kids.  We also have an amazing raffle, prizes so far: Afternoon tea at the old course, blown away voucher, Byre theatre tickets and Christmas hamper.  It will be lovely to have everyone there and we will get more information out soon.

3.  Headteacher Update 

Update by Mrs Bain.  Full update has been loaded on the Parent Council Facebook page and see below:   



The school held their first cuppa chat, 10-11 parents attended.  It will become a regular event and will deliberately be held on different days and times to make it accessible for parents.

The P7 residential trip was a great success and lots of fun.

Bike ability training up and running for P7.  The aim is to work it down to lower classes if it is possible.
               School library recarpeted and shelves added.  Will be ready in a couple of weeks.
4. Curriculum Rational

What do we want our kids to get?  From the cuppa chat that was held it was found the biggest desire from parents was for the school to start using connections from the University.  Mrs Milk was going to contact each department and feedback.  Eva feels the University should reach out to the school and is disappointed this isn’t being done.  Melati pointed out that the St Andrews Museum used to reach out.  Melati also pointed out that parents were disappointed that more music programmes were not on offer at school.  Rachel highlighted at the cuppa chat it was pointed out that people who work at the University are struggling to know who to contact.  Rose thinks there is an outreach programme at the University and will enquire and then update Mrs Bain.  Louise highlighted the community engagement officer at the University is Lesley Caldwell.  Eva has already been in touch with her regarding the walking bus and offered to contact her again.

5. Minutes from the previous meeting

Approved.   Proposed by:  Melati Cox and seconded by sarah Kay

6. Education Conversation

National discussion on education from the Scottish Government.  It’s an opportunity for Lawhead community to discuss their thoughts.  Discussion took place and Liz Peacock took the minutes.  The discussions will be sent direct to Scottish Government and will be anonymous.  The meeting is recorded but will not be used for this, only for the minutes.  
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‘Aiming High’

Embracing Challenge, Nurturing Creativity, Being Responsible, Showing Respect, Celebrating Achievement        

                                        



Parent Council Meeting – Monday 14th November 2022 – 7.30pm (on Zoom)



Headteacher Report:





Learning Partnership – Quality Assurance Visit:



On Monday 21st November we have visitors in school who will be talking to pupils, talking to staff, observing lessons and we would also like them to have the opportunity to talk with some parents of nursery and school pupils.  If you are free at 11am on Monday 21st November and would like to take part please email Mrs Bain using lawheadps.headteacher@fife.gov.uk 



These visits happen every year but for the last few years the meeting has taken place remotely via teams due to the pandemic.  The process helps us to evidence what is going well in the school and to identify areas for improvement.  We would really welcome parental participation in this process.



Standards and Quality Report for Session 2021-22, School Improvement Plan for Session 2022-23 and Curriculum Rationale:



These important school improvement documents have now been published on our school website.  At the parent council meeting we would welcome any feedback on the draft of our Curriculum Rationale.



School Improvement Priorities – Terms 1 and 2:



So far this session we have been focusing on Outdoor learning and our digital/technologies improvement priorities.  Staff have been split into two working groups and have made good progress on the areas identified in our plan.



Outdoor Learning – we now have a draft skills progression for staff to begin using.  P4 pupils will also be getting a 20-week block of outdoor learning (10 weeks with Mrs Simpson in our school grounds and 10 weeks with Mrs JD and external provider Chris Childes).  



Digital/Technologies – we have completed a self-evaluation against the criteria for the Digital Schools Award.  We are very close to being able to apply for accreditation.  We now have pupil digital leaders and the staff and pupils have been working on an acceptable use agreement for the pupils to follow in school.  We have also been developing our digital strategy for the school and will shortly share this with families.  Home learning devices have been secured for those families who require them following our digital equity audit.



Pupil Equity Funding For 2022-23:



As was described in the previous HT Report dated 06.09.22 we have been allocated £14,700 in pupil equity funding for session 2022-23.  The majority of this funding has been allocated to pupil support assistant hours for targeted work with pupils.  Remaining PEF funding will be used to purchase additional maths resources for number, money and measure interventions.  In January we will review the impact of our current interventions and look at any adjustments that need to be made to best meet the needs of our learners.



Cuppa Chat:



We had our first Cuppa Chat on Friday 4th November and it was lovely to see a lot of parents there.  We chatted about lots of things including outdoor learning, active schools and parental involvement in the school.  Keep an eye on the newsletter for the next date!



Halloween Disco:



The Halloween discos were lots of fun and very well attended.  Thank you to the parent council for organizing.



School Travel Plan:



Our school travel plan is complete and was launched on Thursday 22nd September.  The completed travel plan can be viewed on our school website.  We are now in contact with the transition project from St Andrews Uni and hope to move forward with some projects with them including monitoring air quality.  Our JRSO’s/wellbeing group are also busy implementing our school travel plan.



Homework and Learning Overviews:



The homework grids and learning overviews for this term were shared w/c 31st October.  



P7 Residential:



The P7 residential at the end of September was very successful.  We will be looking to secure a booking for next sessions P7’s for a similar date in 2023.



Bikeability:



Our first group of P7 cyclists have worked through level 1 and are now developing their level 2 skills.  Groups 2 and 3 will commence later this term or into term 3.  Once all P7’s have been trained we will then offer level 1 training to the P6 pupils.



School Library:



The school successfully secured £2,750 from the Fife Educational Trust to reintroduce a school library.  New shelving has arrived and new carpet has been fitted.  Once the shelves have been secured we will be up and running – hopefully within the next few weeks!



Extra-Curricular Provision:



This term our extra curricular provision has significantly increased – our weekly newsletter outlines what is running and on which day/time.  We are very grateful to the parents and staff who are volunteering to deliver these additional opportunities for the pupils.
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